January 15, 2009

Certified Mail No. 7004 2510 0006 9180 4216 7004 2510 0006 9180 4223

Mr. Bruce Keogh City of Morro Bay 955 Shasta Avenue Morro Bay, CA 93442

Mr. Bill Callahan Cayucos Sanitary District P.O. Box 333 Cayucos, CA 93430

RE: Issuance of Final Permit and 301(h) Variance Final Decision for the Morro Bay/Cayucos Treatment Plant

Dear Mr. Keogh and Mr. Callahan:

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board have issued a final National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit for:

> Morro Bay/Cayucos Wastewater Treatment Plant 160 Atascadero Road Morro Bay, California San Luis Obispo County

The most recent public comment period was from September 12, 2008 to October 14, 2008, and a previous public comment period was from December 19, 2005 to February 3, 2006. Responses to comments are contained in the final fact sheet for the NPDES permit.

The final permit will become effective on March 1, 2009. If a request for review is filed, only those permit conditions which are uncontested will go into effect pending deposition of the request for review. Requests for review must be filed by March 1, 2009, and must meet the requirements of 40 CFR 124.19. All requests for review should be addressed to the Environmental Appeals Board (EAB) as follows. Requests sent through the U.S. Postal Service (except by Express Mail) must be addressed to the EAB's mailing address, which is:

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Clerk of the Board Environmental Appeals Board (MC 1103B) Ariel Rios Building 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington D.C. 20460

All filings delivered by hand or courier, including Federal Express, UPS, and U.S. Postal Express Mail, should be directed to the following address:

Environmental Appeals Board U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Colorado Building 1341 G Street, N.W., Suite 600 Washington, D.C. 20460

Those persons filing a request for review must have filed comments on the tentative decision and draft permit, or participated in the public hearing, except as provided in 40 CFR 124.19. Otherwise, any such request for review may be filed only to the extent of changes from the draft permit to the final permit decision.

If you have any question regarding the final permit or permitting process, please contact Nancy Yoshikawa at (415) 972-3535 or electronic mail at yoshikawa.nancy@epa.gov.

Sincerely,

[Signed by Douglas E. Eberhardt 1/15/09]

Douglas E. Eberhardt Chief, NPDES Permits Office

Enclosure (2)

cc:

David LaCaro Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 895 Aerovista Place Suite 101 San Luis Obispo, CA 93401-7906